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EXEC MEETING 1 (28/08/2012) – CONFIRMED 

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 1st Exec meeting

28/08/2012
*
*
*

MINUTES FROM 28/08/2012
1 Business

1.1 Present

Daniel Trotman      Chair                                                   DT

Katie Jones             General Secretary                               KJ

Matty Owen            President                                            MO

Lauren Wellburn     VP education and welfare                 LW

Nathan Eager           VP finance and student activities     NE

Stephanie Peters       Events Officer                                  SP

Dheemal Patel          Charity officer                                  DP

Natasha Lee              Charity Officer                                 NL

Esme Siriboe            Charity Officer                                 ES

Joe Bridgeman         Societies Officer                               JB

Anjalie Rajapakse    Societies Officer                              AR

Yan Leung               Societies Officer                              YL

Onkar Rehal             Equality and diversity officer          OR

Mena Farag              Equality and Diversity Officer        MF

Ina Roman                Societies Officer                              IR

Juliet Davidson        Environment and Ethics Officer      JD

Claire Nichols          Environment and Ethics Officer      CN

Raymond Sacks       Heritage officer                                RS

Mohamed Amer       Sports Officer                                  MA

Toby Flack               Sports Officer                                  TF

Martin Gannon         Media Officer                                  MG

1.2 Apologies

Charlotte Cockerill     Media Officer          CC

Jonathan Hurst           Events Officer          JH

1.3 In attendance

Nabila Rahman     NR

Sara Wasim          SW

Shymal Patel        SP

1.4 Minutes from the previous meeting

·  MG raised the point that both Ruben Thumbadoo and Ed Campbell were both present and apologising. 

· RS asked if the society proposal was on-going or had been decided, NE replied that it was still on-going.

· YL asked if the Cobs Bar was going to be used for the multicultural dinner in the boardrooms and top 4 replied that they were looking into it but weren’t yet sure if they could allow food in the boardrooms.

· PASSED

1.5 Matters arising

· Charities officers’ action point was addressed decided to follow it up within the SU zones.

1.6 AOB

· Media involvement in freshers fayre

· Promoting individual societies in freshers

· Bowling alley in the bar

2 Reports

2.1 Vice-President of Education & Welfare
· LW added a thank you to MG for the media help.

· CN asked what P week was LW said it stood for postgrad.

· MA asked for clarification about the SU zones.

· MF asked for when the refurbishment of the library would be finished. LW replied that it would take a couple of weeks due to contractor issues and said there were special study areas on the 5th floor.

· MG asked if Blossom was coming back, LW evasively said that she didn’t know if Blossom was.

· PASSED

2.2 General Secretary

· MG asked KJ 

ACTION POINT

KJ is to email Giusepe Sollazzo about Z drive access for the new exec. MG is to help.

2.3 President

· OR asked about the profits on the door would be increased if we used FLIRT, MO said no they would remain the same. 

· JB asked more about who FLIRT was and MO replied they would take over the decorations/ DJ organisation for a few discos and in return they would receive the door profits. JD asked more about what kind of decorations and MO replied with a Jurassic Park example event that FLIRT had done earlier in the year. 

· RS said that the fact they would take the door profits MO replied that if no one came and no door profits were made then FLIRT was okay with that. 

· AR asked if we still had to cover security costs and cleaning.

· RS stated that we did still need to think about covering cleaning and security. MO replied that we might see an increase in bar takings, which would compensate and also help the student experience. LW stated that it was more focused on the student experience and not just about the profits, although they hoped profits would increase over the year.

· PASSED

2.4 Vice-President of Finance & Student Activities

· JB asked just how epic will the weekend away be, NE replied it would be very epic.

· MA asked what sports kits had been ordered, NE replied men’s football and ladies hockey, and that football kit bags had arrived. He also stated that was all the kit needed at this point.

· PASSED

2.5 Events Officers
· Nil to report. 
2.6 Media Officers

· MG added that Bar code scanners had been ordered.
· RS asked about the society login. MG replied that it had been looked into and sorted out and problems would be ironed out at council. 
· MA asked how subs would work on the new website, MG replied that it would be linked to their page. LW asked how quick the scanning process would be and MG replied that scanning was quick and easy and added it would be tried out at P week fayre.
· AR asked if this would be before freshers fayre, MG replied that the societies wanted to gather interest first and not to charge at freshers fayre.
· PASSED
2.7 Sports Officers

· RS added with an explanation of LUSUL sports tournament, and NE added that it was harder for smaller universities to join, as it was more expensive. MA replied that some of the George’s teams had already joined it. 

· MG asked if the sports officers could email the results and then they could put them on the bar ready for circles, MA said they could but maybe MG could get them off fixtures live.

· PASSED

ACTION POINT

Sports officers to work with NE and sort out whether any teams at George’s are part of LUSEL cups.

2.8 Heritage Officers

· RS added that they had a list of pubs for WW8, and that a dry run would be done. Also exec would be emailed about being stewards. Also they met with LW to discuss heritage board and best-dressed awards. 

· PASSED

2.9 Societies Officers

· AR reminded exec about blurbs about their positions. 

· YL added a plea for help for the P week fresher fayre.

· MG added that tech officers share the music room responsibility.

· MA asked if there were enough societies for P week fayre.

· PASSED

ACTION POINT

 Media Officers to update the admins on the Cor Blimey facebook group

ACTION POINT

  NE to order sticky labels for P week

ACTION POINT

All of exec is to make a blurb about their position. It should involve a paragraph and a recognisable photo.

2.10  Community Projects Officers

· DT asked if in their absence we could pass their report was assumed we could.

· PASSED

2.11 Technical Officers

· Nil to report.

2.12 Environment & Ethics Officers
· JD added to give credit for MF for the trees for cities idea.

· AR added if they could email about their stall at freshers fayre. 

· PASSED

2.13 Equality & Diversity Officers

· MF added they were black history month events planning, and were discussing film events with the film society. 

· KJ suggested a food based history event.

· PASSED

ACTION POINT  

LW is to meet with Equality and Diversity officers to discuss multifaith and contemplation room.
2.14 Charities Officers
· MA asked about the theme. NL replied that they would give each sport/ society a different theme and let them raise money for that charity. 

· LW also said that they needed to talk to events about their tuck shop idea.

· PASSED

2.15  International Officers

· MA asked about the age of the INTO students allowed for the sports at George’s.

· PASSED

ACTION POINT

Sports Officers to find out about the ages allowed by the sports leagues

3 St George’s United Nations Youth Branch society proposal

· SW and NR made their presentation to the exec.

· MO asked about individual membership fees. SW replied that UN said the £25 affiliation fee was cheaper for the union and the society would still et the speakers. NE said they should think about the unions enforced subscription fee, which is mandatory.

· RS asked that as we have many societies in George’s concerned with the international situations and what would they bring. SW said that those societies looked at the health aspects whereas this society would look at the root of that cause so that more healthcare workers would understand different situations around the world. NR added that they would also look at the environmental impacts and would have a broader range than other societies. 

· TF asked how they would keep their speakers within the no platform policy. DT informed SW about the no platform policy. SW said they knew about this policy but would work with the E+D officers. 

· OR wanted to know how would they ensure that the causes championed by their society would receive just and equal attention despite changes in leadership of the society. SW replied that the UN offices would regulate them and that the UN material given would help their direction. 

· NE wanted to know what they society would need in terms of rooms and finances. SW replied possibly lecture theatres but would let the union know.

· MA wished to know if the society would purely raise awareness or would they also be fundraising too. DT asked this question. SW added that they might use debates for a stimulus to conversation, but were not looking into fundraising at this moment.

· CN wanted to know if it would just be external speakers or also internal speakers e.g. Jim Ryan. DT asked this and added that can they be non-UN speakers. SW replied as long as they had permission from the UN headquarters.

Discussion concerning the St George’s United Nations Youth Branch Proposal

· MA asked if they really need the SU’s support. KJ replied that they might need the student union’s approval for official approval from the U.N. 

· MO asked if UNICEF already served their society’s purpose. MA added that their approval by the UN might depend on them being a lone office. AR added that they were a completely different society and could not be merged. RS replied that they do have some similar things as other societies currently available and was not entirely sure about how many topics their lectures would cover apart from war and healthcare.

· LW stated that they seemed very prepared but that there was a deficit of knowledge about what topics they could cover, and supported deferring their proposal and helping them talk to other societies. 

· JD said they did not seem knowledgeable about the no platform policy and this could cause an issue with the student body. 

· OR said he was not happy with the answer to his question and stated it sounded like E+D officers would have to work with them so no personal agendas were pushed. MF disagreed. 

· JB said it seemed as though they had taken steps to form a society but hadn’t actually talked to anyone. KJ added as a point of information that they had talked to last year’s exec and that we should be careful not to judge.

· CN added that the disaster medicine module allowed them to go to lots of UN talks and if they really fitted into George’s societies. 

· MG stated that last year we allowed societies that were neither accepted nor rejected to have a stall at freshers fayre. He was also worried about the external regulation.

· KJ added that the union has a lot of societies with external regulation. 

· OR asked if they were made a society then would they have to allow external speakers. DT replied that they would need permission from both the university and us for external speakers.

· MA asked if they had to have to permission from the union to become a society with the UN. DT replied that it was implied that they needed it but was unsure. 

PROPOSAL

I propose to neither accept nor reject St George’s United Nations Youth Branch as a society. NE seconded. MG waived his right to make a one-minute speech. No one made a one minute   Abstains – 1 Accepted – 11 Rejected -0

· LW added that they could have a stall at P week freshers fayre if the UN paid for it and registered on it, and that they could have a stall at the undergraduate freshers fayre if they were passed at the next meeting. Advice was given as to improve their society and come back to the next exec week. 
4    Student Patient Safety Society
· SP made the presentation.

· KJ asked exactly what topics would exactly be discussed. And MG wanted to know if it would clash with the curriculum. These questions were merged due to their similar nature. SP replied that there were key pillars of safety, such prescription errors. SP said that it does not clash with the curriculum as far as they know and it is of extra interest to the students.

· MO wanted to know if patient discussions would break confidentiality, and how they would reach out to other courses. SP said that no details were given and the ward name was not told so that there would be as little details as possible. SP said that they had confidentiality as paramount importance and would liaise with Warwick University and Cambridge University to see what their regulations were. Sp also said that they would be open to all speakers and already included patients and volunteers, in regards to the second part of the question. SP also said that they had been to a conference and had contacts that would give them a wide variety of speakers and possibly present at other conferences. SP also added that the consultants that supported them were of different fields.

· TF asked as they’ve been running the society through the hospital for a year and a half and they seemed to think being a part of the union would get them more members but how would they do this exactly. SP said that registry had given them a lot of problems with emailing. Also they could keep the society running with different committees. SP said they would like help with room booking.

· YL wanted to know about what interest they had had from the students and how their committee was doing. SP replied they had a basic society committee at the moment and hoped to expand upon membership to the union. 

Discussion concerning the student patient safety society

· MO said they had answered the questions well and it was good they wanted to include other courses. 

· KJ said that they were exploring new avenues and would fit very well into the societies at George’s. 

· JB suggested that their topics were covered in the curriculum, and that they could book any room without being a society. MG said that it was difficult to book without being a society and they would have difficulties booking the SU rooms. 

· RS suggested that it was a niche society and that they did not need to be a society to get room booking which could be done informally. 

· LW disagreed that it was not niche and stated it would be good to have a pioneering society. She also added that it would be good to help promote them as the society was keen and deserved the Union’s help. 

· CN added that hey were enthusiastic and said they needed more than promotion. She also stated that it would be good for student to share experiences. 

· YL said that she was worried about them giving the wrong advice to each other. 

· MA was worried that they had put it on hold since the consultant was away and was concerned that they wouldn’t be able to carry it on by themselves. CN and MO disagreed saying they were keen to be a society and were probably finding it hard to book a hospital room. 

PROPOSAL

NE I propose that the student patient safety society be made a society of the SGSU. MG seconded. NE made a one minute speech for stating their enthusiasm, pioneering subject, and their preparation in their favour. Against - 0 For – 12 Abstentions - 0 .

ACTION POINT  

MO and LW and Societies officers are to speak to the society to clear up concerns.

ACTION POINT 

 Student patient safety society to talk to media to ensure advertising.

5. Fresher moving in weekend

· MO wanted the exec to sign up to moving in weekend, and referred people to Gavin Taylor for specific roles.

· A rota was signed up for P week move in. 

ACTION POINT 

 KJ is to send out email for undergrad move in weekend and to remind exec to sign up to the rota for p week, and to remind exec to attend social events.

6. Music room access

· NE said that he wished to get swipe access for students to the room to help members to enter easily and also cut down the number of people who aren’t members in the music room. However it is costly and will approximately cost £2000. 

· JD asked if there was a way to monitor how many people went into the room. NE said at the moment theoretically it was possible but not easy, and the new system would be easier to keep track of people inside it. 

· MG stated that this was the best way of solving this ongoing people and holding people responsible for the damage that they cause. He also stated that security at the moment was very lax. 

· RS said that it was worth the investment given the cost of the equipment in the room, it would also save us time and the cost per year was not that much. 

· IR agreed with this point. She also stated that it was not a foolproof method to guarantee only music room members would get in. MG replied that this was true but you could hold the member that let them in responsible. RS added that it would be quicker to identify the members in order to get rid of the non-members in the room. 

· TF said would it not be possible for the exec office to hold the key and give it out when needed. KJ replied this would take a lot of execs time and MG agreed. 

· CN added that could we not enforce the current rules more than we have. LW replied that this would be quicker and many other rooms would start using swipe cards. 

· NL asked about performing societies and NE replied that the directors card could be given temporary access to the room for the duration of their rehearsals. YL was worried about how this could be monitored NE replied that only one person has only has the access and that regulates it in itself. 

· MG replied many members of the societies already had membership so it would be less of an issue. 

· KJ also stated that there was no fool proof system and that this was the best way to try this. 

6. Council Attendance

· NE said that council attendance dipped badly towards the end of the year, and wondered what disciplinary actions could be taken to improve attendance and help stop inactive societies. 

· RS suggested this be taken to the PRDG subcommittee. 

· MG added any procedures taken for council attendance would have to be implemented for exec also. 

· JD asked if a warning system for their society could be given, and afterwards if the warning was ignored then the society would be shut down as inactive. 

· ONGOING

ACTION POINT 

NE is to email and form a subcommittee to present ideas about this topic to the exec meeting on the 11th September.

7. Freshers’ Fayre barcode system

· MG stated how the barcode scanners would be used as a trial at P week fayre and if successful then at the undergrads fayre. It would help the societies use the website and sign up new freshers’. 

· MA asked for clarification on the scanners. MG also stated that five volunteers would be needed to use the scanners, and that a Rag society ad been set up.

· MO wished to talk about promotion of individual societies. Gavin had asked for performance societies for workshops during freshers’ and MO wondered if this was allowed as revue had been stopped from putting their event on the fresher t-shirt last year. He asked if emailing the societies to offer the workshops would be okay. The general consensus was that it was okay, and no objections were made. 

8. Bowling Alley in the Bar

· MO said an idea made for the bar having mini bowling alley for a night. He stated it was very expensive and was very long term. KJ stated that it would take up disco space, reduces capacity and could be damaged, also the rugby club could be affected. 

· RS also said it could affect fire exits. 

· IR asked if there was any other place. MO said the games room had been measured but it didn’t fit. 

· JB asked how the laser quest was fitting into the 2nd floor and if that could be made more permanent instead of the bowling alley. MO said that there were more event possibilities for the bowling and it was less limiting. 

· CN asked did bowling pins were as good as the real thing, and also was worried about it being damaged. 

· KJ asked how the use of it would be regulated. MO said Rich would look after it in the bar and Kenton and it would only work with the money in it. 

· OR asked if was cost-effective. MO said that there would also be gains at the bar. 

· JD was worried about the regulation of use of the alley and also stated the possibility of vandalism. 

· RS pointed out that some students do not want to go into areas with alcohol and would stop them using the alley. 

ACTION POINT

MO is to look into the safety and fire regulations for the bowling alley and to be further discussed.

